General Education Committee
Meeting Minutes (Amended)
10/11/12
I. Call to order
Mark Ford called to order the regular meeting of the General Education Committee at 2:08pm on 11/8/12 in Smith Building Room 118.   Dave Wegley opened in prayer.
II. Roll call

Tammy Guss took roll. 
The following persons were present: 
Dr. Cindy Peterson - Dean of the College of Liberal Arts & Sciences
Dr. Mark Ford – Associate Vice President of Academic Affairs
Mr. Jonathan Downs – Dept. of Professional Studies in Management
Ms. Janell Kellum – Academic Support Services and Registrar

Dr. Dave Wegley – Department of Business Administration

Dr. Earl Bland – Department of Behavioral Sciences
Dr. Nancy Damron – Department of Teacher Education
Dr. Faith Jacobsen – Department of Science and Mathematics

III. Action items
1. The committee took up the GenEd course substitution policy referred back to committee by Faculty Assembly on October 29th.   The committee considered suggested changes to the policy from the Science Department.  Upon a motion made by Earl Bland and seconded by Dave Wegley, the following policy is recommended to Faculty Assembly for approval:

Students are expected to complete GenEd requirements as listed in the MNU Catalog.  If a student requests a GenEd course substitution they must petition the curriculum committee of the academic school housing their major.  Approval of course substitutions will be made by the curriculum committee of the students major except (1) when the course is required for licensure or accreditation purposes, (2) the course is a required pre-requisite for other courses in the student’s GenEd core or major, or (3) in the event that the petitioned course is a “marked departure” from the course that currently exists in the GenEd core.  A marked departure means that the course is outside the disciplinary domain, contains a different course prefix, or is unequal in the number of credit hours required.  In the event of any of these 3 scenarios, the chair of the academic department housing the General Education course must also approve the course substitution and sign off on the course substitution form.  A course substitution form, available in the Registrar’s office or online, must be used for any course substitution.
The committee voted unanimously to adopt the motion.
2.  The GenEd committee reviewed test scores from the Fall 2012 Bible Literacy exam which is one of the means of assessment used to measure the university’s Spiritual Development outcome.   The committee discussed the fact that approximately half of this year’s juniors failed the Old Testament and New Testament exams. The feeling of the committee was that students are no longer taking the Junior Comprehensive Exams (including Bible Literacy) seriously because there are no consequences associated with doing poorly. Upon a motion made by Earl Bland and seconded by Cindy Peterson, the committee approved the use of a minimum cut-off score for future administrations of the CBase and Bible Literacy exam.  Students who score one standard deviation lower than the national mean (a D on a national basis) will have to repeat the exam(s).  Students who fail the test a second time will go through a remediation process.
The committee voted unanimously to adopt the motion.
IV. Adjournment

There was no further business. Dr. Mark Ford adjourned the meeting at 2:55pm.
Minutes submitted by:  Tammy Guss
Minutes approved by:  Mark Ford
